
 

 

 

South T-Bar Ranch Property Owners Association, Inc. 
Minutes for August 10, 2019 

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 8:01 am 
 
The August meeting of the Board of Directors of the South T-Bar Ranch Property Owners 
Association was held via conference call on August 10, 2019.  Margaret Scott, President, called 
the meeting to order.  A quorum was present with the following directors attending: 
 

• Martha Parkey 

• Betty Sue Cornella 

• Michael Omohundro 

• Becky Renck 

• Margaret Scott 

• Ralph Spencer 

• Annette Mote 

• Doug Peterson 
 
 

Absent: 

• Brian Miller, Rob Scott 
 

 

II. APPROVAL OF BOARD MINUTES   
 
June minutes presented. A motion was made by Ralph Spencer to approve the minutes as 
presented, M Omohundro made a 2nd.  Approval passed.  Abstained: Doug Peterson & Annette 
Mote.  

 
  

III. REVIEW / RATIFICATION OF ACTIONS TAKEN SINCE THE LAST MEETING:  
 
No actions were taken since the last meeting. 
 

IV. FINANCIAL REPORT 
 
The July Financial report presented by Betty Sue C (attached). There is still 1 outstanding 
assessment due.  The road expense budget has been surpassed by $1595 this year.   
 

V. OLD BUSINESS 
Annual Meeting Review: All good comments and worth doing on the ranch again.  
 

Committee reports:  
 
INFRASTRUCTURE: 

Ralph & Rob met with Curtis and handed over infrastructure information for the gate, 
trash and road contract.  

 
Gate: Working well.  
 
Fire Cistern: No Report 
 



 

 

Trash: There has been a bear getting into the trash enclosure and Ralph has done some repairs. 
The dumpsters have been full all summer. Still a problem of boxes not being broken down. And 
will need to put a reminder in the newsletter.  
 
Parking Area near BLM access- Ralph will check out the erosion.  
 
Security:  No report  

 
 

COMMUNICATIONS:  Newsletter will be sent out in the FALL. Becky asking for articles.   
 
 
LEGAL:   None  
 

VI. NEW BUSINESS:   
 

• Need to Remove the Top Rail Ranch sign at the gate.  

• Mark S sent a letter asking about the unmaintained road and it was decided again that the 
POA is not responsible. Margaret will send a note to him.  

• Discussion was opened on Operating a Business on the ranch and definition of what 
constitutes a business. Bylaws state that on the ranch proper no commercial business 
can be conducted.   

VII. POA MEMBER COMMENTS:  
Anelladee Spencer explained that the original purpose of restricting businesses was to 
restrict road use and noise but also to protect homeowners from having unwanted 
businesses next to a private home.  

 

VIII. CLOSED SESSION:  None. 
 

 

IX. ADJOURNMENT:  9:00 am  the meeting was by adjourned Mike O motion and Ralph 2nd.  
  
_______________________________ 
Respectfully submitted by 
Becky Renck, Secretary 
South T-Bar Ranch 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
                                     



 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 


